
Home Page  
Newsletter 

     
 
 
Journey Through Lent: A Season of Reflection and Renewal 
 
Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 
 
The season of Lent invites us into a time of reflection, repentance, and renewal as we 
prepare our hearts for the joy of Easter. This sacred 40-day journey (excluding Sundays) 
mirrors Jesus’ time of fasting and prayer in the wilderness and calls us to spiritual 
disciplines such as prayer, fasting, and acts of service. It is a time to acknowledge our 
need for God’s grace, seek reconciliation, and deepen our commitment to following 
Christ. 
 
Ash Wednesday: Marking the Beginning of Lent 
 
We began our Lenten journey together with a powerful Ash Wednesday service, where 
we received the imposition of ashes in the shape of a cross—reminding us of our 
mortality and the promise of God’s mercy. Our worship was enriched by beautiful music 
from our Chancel Bell Choir, Chancel Choir, and organist Linda. If you were unable to 
attend or would like to reflect further, we invite you to experience these musical 
offerings again: 
"Pulvis Es" – An original Ash Wednesday song written by Dr. Brett Epperson: 
https://youtu.be/c4bCnxoBaBE  
"Sign Us with Ashes" – Sung by the Chancel Choir, one of my favorite hymns for this 
season: https://youtu.be/mULdzTlaZmg  
"What Wondrous Love Is This" – Played by the Chancel Bell Choir with soloist Angie 
Amaya: https://youtu.be/d1nnI8sksZY  
 
Lenten Devotional Guide: Walking the Journey Together 
 
This year, we are using a devotional guide published by The Presbyterian Outlook titled 
"Grieving Change and Loss: The Unpredictable, Non-Linear, Faith-Filled Journey 
Toward Resurrection." The authors remind us that "the wilderness of Lent is a journey 
of grief. We prepare ourselves to lose Jesus on the cross… but the hope of Christ’s death 
rests in the new life it offers." 
 
You can access the devotional guide online here: https://bit.ly/FPCHLent2025 Paper 
copies are also available in the church office to pick up and will be available at worship 
services on Sunday. 
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Lenten Sermon Series and Study of the Gospel of Luke 
 
We will continue our deep study of the Gospel of Luke during the Season of Lent. The 
sermon series will switch from “Jesus is making waves” to a Lenten themed series, 
“Journey to the Cross” as we walk with Jesus through his ministry and to Jerusalem 
where he will face his trial and crucifixion. Jesus tells a whole series of parables that 
provide a lot of food for thought that we will explore.  
 

             

 
 
 
In addition to the sermon series, we will be studying the Gospel of Luke in our adult 
education forum throughout Lent, including by studying a graphic novel version of the 
gospel of Luke and hearing from the author of the graphic novel on Sunday, March 23.  
  
May this season be one of deepening faith, renewed hope, and preparation for the new 
life we celebrate at Easter. Join us in worship, prayer, and study as we journey together. 
 
Grace and peace, 

 

Pastor Greg 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

March Ushers and Greeters 

 

March Ushers (Team 1) Captain – Chuck Hastings, Elaine Specht, Kim Creech 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              https://mealtrain.com/539qrr 

March Greeters Memorial Room Narthex 

16 Margaret & Charles Hermes Sue Medsker 

23 Kathy Utter Melissa Davis 

30 Clyde Sachtleben & Carolyn Nowka Volunteers Needed 

https://mealtrain.com/539qrr
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Tuesday 
3/11 

12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
12pm-6pm Red Cross Blood Drive Fellowship Hall 
5:30pm Congregational Life Meets Anderson Room 
6:45pm Deacons Meet Anderson Room 
7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
3/12 

12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 
link 

1pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
 NO WNL  
6:30pm Woodcarvers Meet Basement 
6:45pm Chancel Choir Meets Choir Room 
7:30pm Chancel Bells Meet Bell Room 

Thursday 
3/13 

12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 
6pm-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
7pm-8pm Cub Scouts  Scout Room 

Friday 3/14 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 
3/15 

1-3pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 

Sunday 
3/16 

8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
10am HAW Store Open Library 
10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
11:30am HAW Store Open Library 
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Sunday 3/16 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 
9:15am-10:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
10am HAW Store Open Library 
10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
11:30am HAW Store Open Library 

Monday 3/17 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
12pm Memorial Committee Meeting Anderson Room 
1pm 1st Pres Pickleball PEACE Gym 
1:30pm Quilters PEACE Quilting Room 
6-9pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room  

Tuesday 3/18 10:30am Staff Meeting In-person 
12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 
6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
3/19 

9:30am PW Circles 1 & 2 Fellowship Hall 
12pm Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com for 

link 
1:15pm PW Circle 3 Fellowship Hall 
5-7:30pm Heartland District Heath 

Department Event 
PEACE NE Classroom 

5-7:15pm PreK-12th Grade WNL  
5-7pm Adult Game Night Fellowship Hall 
6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 
6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 
7:30pm Bell Choir  Bell Room 

Thursday 
3/20 

12:30pm Dulcimer HCMA Room 112 
5:30pm Session Meets Anderson Room 
6pm Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
6pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 
7pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/21 9am Hastings Pickleball Club PEACE Gym 
10am Mahjong Ladies Basement Youth Room 

Saturday 3/22  United Harvest  
Sunday 3/23 8:30am Contemplative Worship Service Chapel 

9:15am Sunday School for all ages Various 
10am HAW Store Open Library 
10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary, Facebook, Radio 
11:30am HAW Store Open Library 
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Change of Date for United Harvest Distribution 

United Harvest will take place on March 22, 2025. 

 

The South Heartland District Health Department is pleased to offer FREE workshops 

options to support efforts to strengthen adolescent digital wellbeing. Erin Walsh M.A. from 

Spark & Stitch Institute, will explain brain science and research related to child and 

adolescent development. Erin uses easy-to-understand language and will cut through 

conflicting Information about kids and technology. 

Erin Walsh’s workshops are designed for anyone that strives to enrich the lives of youth of 

all ages. 

 

 The workshops options are listed below: 

 

 iBrain: Learning in the Age of Distractions 

Educator Workshop, Ideal for all Types of Educators 

4:00 - 5:30pm, Thursday, April 10th, Hastings City Auditorium, 400 N Hastings Ave, 

Hastings, NE 

  

It’s Complicated: Kids, Teens, Screens, and Mental Health 

Community Keynote, For Parents and Youth Serving Professionals 

6:30 - 8:00pm, Thursday, April 10th, Hastings City Auditorium, 400 N Hastings Ave, 

Hastings, NE 

  

Status Update: Adolescents, Technology, and Mental Health 

Professional Development Workshop for Mental Health Professionals and Youth Workers 

10:00 - 12:00pm, Friday, April 11th, YWCA Adams County, 2525 West 2nd Street, Hastings, 

NE 

 

The complete workshop flier and registration can be found attached or 

at: https://tinyurl.com/y5ksft7a.  Please pass this information on to the appropriate staff, 

community members, parents, and grandparents in your area! If there is anyone that you 

would like me to send this information to, please let me know. 

 

For more information or if you have any questions, contact me, Chris Junker at South 

Heartland District Health Department,  402-462-6211, chris.junker@shdhd.ne.gov. 
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LANGENBERG LESSON SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM was established to 

encourage the youth of our church in their musical pursuits through the generosity 

of the late Luella Langenberg. 

• Parents of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset 
the cost of private music instruction. Grants are limited to one per child. 

• Areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral instrument. 
• Parents must be members of First Presbyterian Church, and students must be 

active participants in the church choir/music program. 
Application forms are available in the church office and on the church website. 

• DEADLINE FOR THE Spring 2025 GRANT PROGRAM IS April 1, 2025. 
• GRANTS ARE RENEWABLE; PARENTS MUST RE-APPLY EACH SEMESTER. 
Applications are available on the shelf outside the Church Offices or on the Church 

website at:  

 https://fpchastings.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Langenberg-form-Spring-

2025.pdf 

EASTER LILIES 2025 

Easter Lilies are $12 each. Monies raised above the cost will be donated to 
Leapfrog Village. Leapfrog Village is a free early childhood family engagement 
program that provides meals, fun activities, and access to resources so that 
families can focus their time, hearts, and attention on engaging with each 
other and strengthening their relationships. 

Lily in memory of: __________________________________________ 

Lily in honor of:_____________________________________________ 

Given by:________________________________________________________________ 

I will take my Lily home after the Easter Sunday services:   ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

I will leave my Lily at the church:                                               ☐ Yes         ☐ No 
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First Presbyterian Church 

621 N. Lincoln Ave. 

Hastings, NE 68901 

402-462-5147 

fpc@fpchastings.org 

Return Service Requested 


